
 
 

 
eastsussex.gov.uk 

COUNTY CONSULTATIVE COMMITTEE (GOVERNORS) (COUNTY FORUM) 
 
WEDNESDAY, 29 MARCH 2023 
 
3.00 PM REMOTE MEETING VIA MICROSOFT TEAMS 
 
 
MEMBERSHIP -  
 
 
ALSO INVITED -  

Councillor Bob Standley (Chair)   
Councillors Colin Belsey, Roy Galley, Phil Scott, Alan Shuttleworth. 
 
Jessica Stubbings, Clare Cornford, Rosie O’Brien - ESCC Officers 
Karen Marr, Stuart Ford, and Monica Pell – Members of the East Sussex 
Governor Forum (ESGF). 

 
A G E N D A  
 
1.   Minutes of the previous meeting: 30 November 2022  (Pages 3 - 6) 

 
2.   Apologies for absence   

 
3.   Disclosure of Interests   

Disclosure by all Members present of personal interests in matters on the agenda, the 
nature of any interest and whether the Members regard the interest as prejudicial under 
the terms of the Code of Conduct.  
 

4.   Urgent items   
Notification of any items which the Chair considers urgent and proposes to take at the 
appropriate part of the agenda. Any members who wish to raise urgent items are asked, 
wherever possible, to notify the Chair before the start of the meeting. In so doing, they 
must state the special circumstances which they consider justify the matter being 
considered urgent. 
 

5.   Academies Update (standing item)   

- Jessica Stubbings Head of Education – Participation and Planning – Verbal 
Update. 

 
6.   Local Authority Governor Appointments and Governor Services Update  (Pages 7 - 8) 

 
- Clare Cornford, Project Co-ordinator, Governor Services. 

 
7.   ESCC Education Division Update 

 
- Jessica Stubbings, Head of Education – Participation and Planning – Verbal 

Update. 
 

8.   ESGF Verbal Update for Councillors to include: 
 

 Behaviour problems in schools 

 Attendance 
 

9.   Governor Local Area Forums and Chairs Networking  - feedback and attendance. 
Verbal update. 
 

10.   Any other items previously notified under agenda item 4   
 



 

 

 
 
 
PHILIP BAKER 
Assistant Chief Executive   
County Hall, St Anne’s Crescent 
LEWES BN7 1UE 21 March 2023 
 
 
 
Contact Clare Cornford (Project Assistant – Governor and Clerking Service), 01323 466887,  
Email: clare.cornford@eastsussex.gov.uk  
 
 
NOTE: As part of the County Council’s drive to increase accessibility to its public meetings, this 
meeting will be broadcast live on its website and the record archived for future viewing. The 
broadcast/record is accessible at 
 www.eastsussex.gov.uk/yourcouncil/webcasts/default.htm 
 

http://www.eastsussex.gov.uk/yourcouncil/webcasts/default.htm


County Consultative Committee  

Summary Report 

Meeting: County Consultative Committee comprising of Councillors and East Sussex 

Governors’ Forum (ESGF). 

Date: 30th November 2022 

Present: Cllrs - Bob Standley (Chair), Colin Belsey, Roy Galley, Alan Shuttleworth 

ESCC Officers – Jessica Stubbings (JS), Clare Cornford (CC) , Rosie O’Brien (RO) 

Members of the ESGF – Karen Marr (KM), Monica Whitehead (MW), Monica Pell (MP) 

Apologies: Stuart Ford 

 

Item Decisions and Outcomes  Action 

1 Minutes of Previous County Consultative Committee – 19th May 2022 
 
The minutes were noted as a true record with no further comments. 

 

2 Apologies for Absence 
 
Stuart Ford 

 

3 Disclosure of Interests 
 
No interests were declared 

 

4 Urgent Items  
 
None 

 

5 Academies Update (standing item). 
 
JS gave the Committee an update on the following schools since the last meeting in May 2022: 

 Uplands Community College  joined Mark Education Trust effective from 1st September 
2022 (now Uplands Academy) 

 Chyngton Primary School joined Seaford Head Academy Trust effective from 1st October 
2022.  

 The Haven VA CE Methodist Primary School is in the process of converting to DCAT 
 
KM informed the Committee that some schools are taking on a ‘try before you buy’ approach 
with academies before committing.  
JS responded informing the committee that the DfE are rolling back from this approach in the 
White Paper, however some East Sussex schools have already done this and received 
improvement support.  
 
MP stated that Ticehurst and Flimwell CEP School are in the ‘try before you buy’ process and 
informed the committee that this process is not free, the school must fund it. Cllr Standley asked 
if deadlines for academy conversion are clear within this process. MP replied that there is no 
deadline, but it is a continued cost to the school. 

 

6 Local Authority Governor Appointments and Governor Services Update  
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The County Consultative Committee noted the report sent out prior to the meeting from CC on 
behalf of the Governor and Clerking Service (GCS).  
 
CC informed the committee that since the last meeting on 19th May 2022, 15 Local Authority 
Governors have been appointed. CC also told the committee about how GCS has secured a new 
system for holding governor details and managing training, the new system is Governorhub & 
The Key for School Governors and there has been positive feedback from Governors and Clerks.  
CC finished by stating that at the next County Consultative Committee meeting vacancy data 
should be available. 
 
KM stated that she uses Governorhub as her school signed up to it approximately 1 year ago.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
CC 

7 ESCC Send Strategy Update 
 
JS began by sharing a presentation with the committee.  
JS went through the slides and updated the committee on the SEND strategy. It was launched in 
November and covers the period 2022-2025 and includes partners in the NHS and a range of 
other partners and stakeholders. The strategy sets out ambitions and vision for children and 
young people with special educational needs and disabilities (SEND). 
JS went on to say that a Joint Strategic Needs Assessment was done in the Summer 2021 which 
looked at data in relation to support and provision for children with SEND, including the voice of 
parents and stakeholders.  
JS informed the committee that there is a national recognition that there are significant 
pressures in the area of SEND resources are stretched and the system is not working as well as it 
should be, therefore the strategy sets out what is aiming to be done locally to meet these 
challenges.  
 
JS set out the 5 priorities for SEND development in East Sussex: 

 Participation 

 Physical & Mental Health 

 Safety & Security 

 Inclusion & Belonging 

 Progress & Achievement 
 
JS added that a consultation took place in October on the strategy that gained 63 responses. The 
feedback reflected what was found in Joint Strategic Needs Assessment.  
 
JS then added details about the implementation of the strategy and included details of the SEND 
Strategy Governance Board, which has been established to oversee the implementation of the 
strategy. Cllr Standley sits on this board. JS added that a multi-agency implementation plan is 
being developed and a data dashboard to help measure progress.  
 
Cllr Shuttleworth added that after talking to local schools, he concluded that there are concerns 
about budget pressures impacting on areas mentioned in the strategy. He also stated that he 
would like feedback from governors on this and asked if it would be picked up in the documents 
on the SEND Strategy. JS assured the committee that the budget pressures have been recognised 
and that budgets are being managed carefully and there has been no overspending on the High 
Needs Block in East Sussex. JS added that they are working on inclusion in mainstream schools.  
Cllr Standley confirmed that the strategy was within the budget.  
Cllr Galley asked how the objectives will be monitored over the next 2 years. 
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Cllr Standley informed the committee that the SEND Strategy Governance Board will look at the 
list of objectives at each meeting and measure the level of success.  
 
 

8 ESGF Verbal Update for Councillors 
To include School Budgets, The White Paper and Academies 
 
KM provided an update and started by making sure it is known that budgets are tight everywhere 
and that many schools are looking at deficits in the next 1-3 years.  
Support staff put a huge stretch on schools financially and small schools are suffering.  
KM went on to say that to support schools and further connections it is important to work closer 
together as schools to share best practice and value for money.  
KM asked how we can do more to support schools and relieve pressures.  
Cllr Standley responded to say that energy costs are a huge drain in budgets and that for further 
support the council is waiting to find out how much money they will receive.  
 
JS provided an update on the White Paper and academisation.  
JS confirmed that events have been held about the White Paper and academies and the process. 
JS confirmed that additional sessions are being considered for Governors and Headteacher’s of 
schools to look at options such as schools creating their own MAT’s or joining existing MAT’s.  
KM added that for some schools there is a concern on the capacity that schools have for their 
leaders and governors to be distracted by academisation.  
Cllr Standley agreed that the process needs to be streamline.  
JS recognised that this is a challenge, and that time must be taken to think about options and 
pace.  
 
MP added that she joined a Governing Board in October and took part in a catch up, asked 
questions and made sure the Governors understand what a MAT is. MP also added that the 
Governing Board looked at the school’s capacity for growth and recognised it was a time-
consuming process.  
Cllr Standley agreed that Governor awareness is important and that some MAT’s could be too 
large.  
JS added that the White Paper suggested an optimum number is 10 schools per MAT or 7,500 
pupils.  

 

9 Governor Local Area Forums, Feedback, Attendance & Future Forums 
 
CC informed the committee that the attending numbers for the forums have been included in the 
agenda.  
CC provided an update on the Local Area Forums, stating that they were split into 4 this time. The 
forums were on understanding performance data in schools and took place virtually over 
Microsoft Teams.  
CC also stated that participation numbers were lower than previous sessions but there were high 
levels of participation from the attendees.  
 
Cllr Standley asked if there was a list available of those that do not attend. 
CC informed the committee that this would be available when Governorhub is fully embedded.  
KM added that forums show interesting shared practice from different schools and that the 
performance data sessions had good engagement, were well received and timely for governors.  
MW agreed with this.  
 

 

10 Any other items previously notified  
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No items.  
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Agenda Item 6 

Report to: County Consultative Committee 
 

Date of meeting: 
 

29th March 2023 

By: Clare Cornford 

Title: Local Authority Governor Update for Councillors 
 

Purpose: To update Councillors on the nomination for appointment of local 
authority governors and governor training 

 

RECOMMENDATIONS 

1) For information 

11 Background 

1.1 The local authority has a statutory duty to approve nominations for local authority 

governors. Once nominated, schools then appoint local authority governors onto their governing 

board.   

1.2  This report provides a summary of local authority governor applications approved for 

nomination, and information about the level of governor vacancies across the county.   

2 Supporting information 

2.1  Since the report sent to Councillors on the 30th November 2022, 3 local authority 
governors were nominated for appointment, all were approved for a 4 year term of office.  All 
were new applicants.  

Jill Lugg St Michael’s School Withyham New Application 

Matthew Green Little Horsted Primary School New Application 

Natalie Bayliss The Oaktree Federation New Application 

 

2.2 The Governor and Clerking Service are now embedding the new GovernorHub System for 
booking training and recording governor details.  Out of the 1183 governors in maintained schools, 
only 290 have not yet signed up to the new system and we are working with these governors to 
onboard them.  

2.3 Here is a brief overview of some of the training, networking and briefing sessions governors 
and clerks have attended in terms 3 and 4. Brackets indicate the number of sessions run: 

Governor Induction (3) Training 58 

Academy Briefing (2) Briefing 86 

Chairs Networking (2) Networking 29 

Safeguarding Networking (3) Networking 40 

MHEW Networking (2) Networking 37 

Safeguarding Link Governor Training/Refresher (2) Training 32 

School Visits (1) Training 14 

Monitoring the PE and Sport Premium (2) Briefing 25 
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Clerk Training – working together/complaints (2) Training 17 

Clerk Forum – GovernorHub (2) Networking 33 

Complaints Training/Managing Complex Situations 
(2) 

Training 21 

Exclusions (1) Briefing 12 

The Vice Chair Briefing 12 

Equality and Diversity Networking – protected 
characteristics and LGBTQ+ (2) 

Networking 31 

The Children’s Services Climate Change Strategy Briefing 16 

Be Prepared for Ofsted Training 15 

Finance Update for Governors Briefing 39 

Understanding Performance Data Training 16 

Local Area Forum – the SEND Strategy (2) Local Area Forum 48 

Health and Safety Training 14 

New Governor Networking Networking 6 

Being a parent and being a governor Briefing 14 

Governors New to Primary Education Training 10 

  

2.4 There have been 42 new governors appointed since the 1st January 2023. There has also 
been some further success with the Governor Recruitment Campaign, with 12 people expressing 
an interest in becoming a governor and being placed in schools across the county. 

 

Clare Cornford 
Project Officer: Governor and Clerking Service  

Contact Officer: Clare Cornford 
Tel. No. 01323 466885 
Email: clare.cornford@eastsussex.gov.uk  

 

 

BACKGROUND DOCUMENTS 

None  
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